

TOWN OF LEDYARD

CONNECTICUT TOWN COUNCIL

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3203

council@ledyardct.org

September 28, 2023

Mayor Fred Allyn, III Town of Ledyard 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mayor Allyn:

At its Regular Meeting held on September 27, 2023 the Town Council took the following actions

- Reappointed the following members to the Agricultural Commission for a three-year term ending September 24, 2026:
 - Mr. Russel Holmberg (U) 12 Orchard Lane, Gales Ferry (Regular Member)
 - Mr. Bruce Garstka (R) 10 Pleasant View, Ledyard (Regular Member)
 - Mr. William Thorne (R) 3 Adios Lane, Ledyard (Alternate Member)
- Reappointed the following members to the Inland Wetland and Water Courses Commission for a two-year term ending October 31, 2025:
 - Mr. Paul Maugle (R) 827 Colonel Ledyard Highway, Ledyard (Regular Member)
 - Mr. Justin DeBrodt (U) 5 Erins Way, Ledyard (Regular Member)
 - Mr. Gary St. Vil (D) 2 Thompson Street, Ledyard (Alternate Member)
- Reappointed members to the Planning & Zoning Commission for a three-year term as follows:
 - Mr. Gary St. Vil (D) 2 Thompson Street, Ledyard (Regular Member) term ending October 31, 2026
 - Mr. Paul Whitescarver (R) 6 Stoddards View. Gale Ferry (Regular Member) term ending October 31, 2026
 - Ms. Jessica Cobb (D) 7 Whippoorwill Drive, Gales Ferry (Alternate Member) term ending December 31, 2026
- Appointed Ms. Sarah Martic (R) 59R Long Pond Road, Ledyard, to the Ledyard Beautification Committee to complete a three-year term ending October 26, 2026 filling a vacancy left by Ms. Levandoski.

• Recommended the townspeople appropriate up-to \$16,082.00 from CNR Account #20360101-53335 (Parks and Recreation Capital Non-Recurring Fund — Site Improvement) for the Pfizer Field Improvement Project.

In addition, set a Hybird Format (In-Person and Remote) Special Town Meeting date for October 10, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. to be held in the Council Chamber, Annex Building to consider, discuss and vote upon the following:

"Shall the Town appropriate up-to \$16,082.00 from CNR Account #20360101-53335 (Parks and Recreation Capital Non-Recurring Fund – Site Improvement) for the Pfizer Field Improvement Project".

- Accepted the Ledge Light Health District-Ledyard Prevention Coalition proposal dated June 5, 2023 for the use of the National Opioid Settlement Funding received by the Town of Ledyard with the following changes:
 - ✓ Reduce the number of Narcan boxes from 194 to 154 for a total reduction of \$1,900;
 - ✓ Remove the Police Wellness Dog for a reduction of \$2,000.

These adjustments have reduced the total amount of the proposal to \$36,100 from the \$40,000 originally proposed.

This obligation of funds does not guarantee future funding obligations to your organization.

Also, with the disbursement of funds the Town of Ledyard asks that the Ledyard Prevention Coalition provide quarterly reports to the Town Council regarding Program effectiveness from the start date of the Programs

Please feel free to contact Chairman Dombrowski should you have any questions regarding this meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Roxanne M. Maher
Administrative Assistant

Roxane he Maker

to the Ledyard Town Council

cc:

Director of Finance Treasurer

Parks, Recreation, & Senior Citizens Commission